MEMORANDUM

DATE:


March 6, 2001

TO:



Anne Wagner

FROM:


Steve Harry

SUBJECT:

Wage and Service Program: Not Broken

I ran across a 11/8/2000 memo to you from Chris explaining three projects in his budget request for 2001. One of them, the $350,000 project to replace the MERS Wage and Service Program with an Internet-based system, is not as critical as Chris made it out to be.

1. Chris’ statement: Designed for Windows 3.1 and written in Access 2.0, the application is significantly behind the current technology levels…MERS currently has over 20 installations of W&S that are not functional due to operating system incompatibilities.

My response: There is no Windows version on which the program does not run. The problem that kept 20 reporting units from using it has been resolved. It had nothing to do with operating system incompatibilities. It is true that Access 2.0 is a few generations behind the latest Access version, but we still have it and we can still use it to make modifications to the program, should modifications become necessary.

2. Chris’ statement: In order to make enhancements or fixes, MERS is required to maintain a Windows 3.1 desktop computer with Access 2.0 developer software, both of which are no longer commercially available.

My response: We have to use the Windows 3.1 computer only if we are creating installation disks for a reporting unit that is still using Windows 3.1. The Village of Laurium is the only reporting unit I know of that is still using Windows 3.1. They are using the program successfully. Ordinarily there would be no need for them to re-install, but if they need to do so and they don’t have the original installation disks, we can make them. We have copies of them on the network server. 

Installation disks for reporting units with Windows 95 or later are created on my computer, on which I have installed Access 2.0 Developer. It does not matter that Access 2.0 is no longer be commercially available. We already have it and the municipalities don’t need it.

3. Chris’ statement: Not all of [AMI] edits are included in the current W&S application. MERS does not have adequate internal resources or design documentation of W&S to support and rewrite the application in current software.

My response: Not all of the AMI edits are in the W&S program because some of them compare the reported information to PeopleSoft Pension information, which is not available to the W&S program at the client’s location. Actually, the AMI error rate is very low. 70 of 582, or 12%, of December reports had errors. The total number of errors on those 70 reports was 135. With 37,950 active members, that is an error rate of less than 0.4%. 

We do have internal resources for supporting the application: me. I have made extensive modifications to the program and feel confident that I can handle any other changes that might be needed.

The fact of the matter is that the MERS Wage and Service Program is an excellent little program. It works for everyone and it is easy to use. It catches all the errors it could possibly catch. There is no need to replace it as long as the reporting process stays the same. However, if at some point we decide that a major rewrite is needed to accommodate major changes such as changing the reporting frequency or the type of information reported, the rewrite should be done using up-to-date technology. 

cc.

Ron Beaton

Marian Frane



Shelly McMahon



Kathy House
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